	م الامتحانات والاختبارات قس_م الامتحانات العامّة			
انوية العامة لعام ٢٠٢٤ التكميلي \iint	امتحان شهادة الدراسة الأ			
(and an and a second and a second a s				
م المبحث: 316 مدة الامتحان: •• : ٢	الميحسن : اللغة الانجليزية/مسار التعليم الثانوي المهنى الشامل في			
م النموذج: (1) اليوم والتاريخ: السبت ٢٠٢٥/١/٤ رقم الجلوس:	الفرع: الفروع المهنية رق اسم الطالب:			
ا (٤)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة				
ة على دفتر الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عد صفحات الامتحان (٤).				
Question One:				
مَ ظلَّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج	اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة ممّا يأتي، تُ			
فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السوال، علمًا بأن عدد فقراته (٣٠)،	- N			
يرقة الأسنئة يقابله (أ) على ورقة القارئ الضوئي، و(B) يقابله	,			
	(ب)، و(C) يقابله (ج)، و(D) يقابله (د).			
For items (1-30), choose the correct answer from	n A, B, C or D to complete each of the			
<ul><li>following sentences.</li><li>1. There will always be someone only too eager to -</li></ul>				
	C) criticise D) criticism			
<ul> <li>2. Ibn Bassal worked out how to the land by using different ways.</li> <li>A) irrigated B) irrigation C) irrigating D) irrigate</li> </ul>				
<b>3.</b> The plant can30 million gallons of seawA) desalinateB) desalination	vater per day. C) desalinating D) desalinated			
4. There are many natural ways to make the soil				
	C) fertiliser D) fertilise			
<ul><li>5. Students are inspired to take risks in order to prod</li><li>A) musical harmony B) ground-breaking</li></ul>				
6. The is the person who starts something new, such as an organisation or a company.				
A) polymath B) founder C) phil	osopher D) mathematician			
7. In hot countries, solar is an important sou	rce of energy.			
A) waste B) renewable	C) power D) pedestrian			
<ul><li>8. If you are polite, you won't or upset anybody.</li><li>A) ask questions</li><li>B) shake hands</li><li>C) make small talk</li><li>D) cause offence</li></ul>				
9. Some animals have a remarkable ability to to changing environments.				
	C) adaptable D) adaptive			
,	SEE PAGE TWO			

(۱) نموذج / PAGE TWO						
<ul><li><b>10.</b> Although the surgery</li><li>A) competent</li></ul>	y is very difficult, a B) seminar	<ul> <li>surgeon will have no pro</li> <li>C) renewable</li> </ul>	blem performing it. D) translation			
11. The laptop A) where	l bought last week started B) who	making a strange noise! C) that	D) when			
<b>12.</b> Karam won't have r A) when	nuch time to prepare for t B) where	he meeting is ton C) who	norrow. D) which			
<b>13.</b> The person A) who	won the Marathon trained B) when	l very hard. C) where	D) which			
<ul> <li>14. Omar met his friend in <u>the park</u> on Saturday.</li> <li>The sentence which emphasises the underlined words is</li> <li>A) The person who met his friend in the park on Saturday was Omar.</li> <li>B) It was on Saturday that Omar met his friend in the park.</li> <li>C) It was his friend who met Omar in the park on Saturday.</li> <li>D) The place where Omar met his friend on Saturday was the park.</li> </ul>						
<ul> <li>15. <u>The Great Mosque</u> in Cordoba was built in 784 CE by Abd al-Rahman <i>I</i>.</li> <li>The sentence which emphasises the underlined words is</li> <li>A) The year when the Great Mosque in Cordoba was built by Abd al-Rahman <i>I</i> was 784 CE.</li> <li>B) Abd al-Rahman <i>I</i> was the person who built the Great Mosque in Cordoba in 784 CE.</li> <li>C) The mosque that was built by Abd al-Rahman <i>I</i> in Cordoba in 784 CE was the Great Mosque.</li> <li>D) The city where the Great Mosque was built by Abd al-Rahman <i>I</i> in 784 CE was Cordoba.</li> </ul>						
<b>16.</b> The traffic on the ro A) catch	eads was terrible. I wish w B) would catch	<ul><li>c the train instea</li><li>C) had caught</li></ul>	d. D) caught			
<ul><li>17. I stayed late at work</li><li>A) doesn't stay</li></ul>	and missed the last bus. B) had stayed	I wish I late at we C) hadn't stayed	ork. D) hasn't stayed			
<b>18.</b> Salma is interested in living things. She wishes she biology.A) does not studyB) studiedC) has studiedD) had not studied						
<b>19.</b> I don't have anythin A) have	ng for you to eat. If only I B) hasn't had	some cake to off C) haven't had	er you. D) had			
<b>20.</b> I am very hungry! I wish I before I went to the conference.A) eatB) have eatenC) had eatenD) eats						
<b>21.</b> If only they A) had asked	you for advice before the B) would ask	ey started the project. You C) asked	are the expert! D) didn't ask			
<ul><li>22. If the students had questions easily.</li><li>A) would be</li></ul>	l carefully listened to th B) would have been	e teacher, they	able to answer the D) will be			
		SEE	PAGE THREE			

<u>() نموذج ()</u> <b>23.</b> If Nadia had gone abroad, she her language skills. A) improves B) will improve C) would have improved D) would improve					
24. If you melt ic A) become	e, it water. B) becomes	C) became	D) had become		
25. If Rashed had enough experience for the job, they him.A) will hireB) hireC) would hireD) would have hired					
<b>26.</b> If Rana A) knows	the answer, she woul B) had known	d win the prize. C) knew	D) will know		
<b>27.</b> Babies are use A) unless	ally happy the B) as long as		D) when		
28. I have a degree in Chemistry. Furthermore I have worked as a shop assistant at a chemist's so I know a lot about this industry					
A) , / , / .       B) . / , / .       C) , / , / ?       D) , / ! / . <b>29.</b> When you stay calm and take your time, you are       A) batient       B) patient       C) pahient       D) pataent					
30. We learn about shapes lines and angles when we study geometryA) ; / .B) : / .C) , / .D) , / !					
عزيزي الطالب: أجب عن الأسئلة (الثاني والثالث والرابع) على دفتر إجابتك، فهو المعتمد فقط لاحتساب علامتك في هذه الأسئلة.					

### **Question Two: (30 points)**

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Jordan is rich in potash and phosphate, and the extraction industry for <u>these</u> minerals is one of the largest in the world. Not surprisingly, two of Jordan's largest exports are chemicals and fertilisers. Pharmaceuticals and other industries represent 30% of Jordan's Gross Domestic Product (GDP), and 75% of Jordan's pharmaceuticals are exported. However, the majority (65%) of the economy is dominated by services, mostly travel and tourism. Most of Jordan's exports go to Iraq, the USA, India and Saudi Arabia.

Unlike some other countries in the Middle East, Jordan does not have large oil or gas reserves. For that reason, Jordan has to import oil and gas for its energy needs. Its other main imports are cars, medicines and wheat.

Jordan has more free trade agreements than any other Arab country, and it trades freely with many countries, including the USA, Canada and Malaysia. Which other areas are important for Jordan's trade? Jordan first signed a trade agreement with the EU in 1997 CE. It signed a free trade agreement with Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia in 2004 CE. In 2011 CE, another trade agreement was made with the EU, Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia. Trade with the EU and North Africa in particular is likely to grow.

1. The text states many exports of Jordan. Write down three of them.(6 points)2. There are four countries that take most of Jordan's exports. Write them down.(4 points)SEE PAGE FOUR...

### <u>PAGE FOUR / نموذج (۱) / PAGE FOUR</u>

- 3. Why does Jordan import oil and gas?
- 4. What does the underlined word "these" refer to?
- 5. Write down the sentence which indicates that Jordan's trade with other countries is possible to increase. (5 points)
- 6. Besides oil and gas, what are other main imports of Jordan?

### **Question Three: (30 points)**

## Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

My name is Fatima and I have worked as an interpreter for five years. I have always been fond of languages. My father worked in many different countries when I was young and we usually travelled with <u>him</u>. When we visited a country, I always wanted to learn the language. At school I was very good at English. Therefore, I decided on a career as an interpreter.

English is not the same in all English-speaking countries. For example, the English words that are used in India are sometimes different to the words that people use in the UK, the USA or Australia.

Unless you have a language degree, you will not be able to become an interpreter. Provided that you have a postgraduate qualification, you will probably get a job as an interpreter quite quickly. If you get an interview for a job, you will need to show that you have good listening skills and a clear speaking voice. You will also need to show that you can think quickly and that you are able to concentrate for long periods of time. If you are successful, it is a secure and rewarding job.

It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries.

- How long has Fatima worked as an interpreter?
   Why did Fatima decide to become an interpreter?
   There are many skills and abilities that you need to show during an interview for an interpreter job. Write down three of them.
   What does the underlined word "him" refer to?
   5 points
- 5. What is the effect of bad translation?
- 6. Find the word in the text that means "safe; free from danger".

#### **<u>Question Four: (20 points)</u>** FREE WRITING

# In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. After leaving school, many students choose to complete higher education by attending college or university. On the other hand, other students choose vocational training schools. Write an essay discussing your point of view and giving reasons.
- 2. Some people prefer to work from home while others prefer going to the workplace. Write an essay discussing the advantages and disadvantages of both options.



THE END

(5 points) (5 points)

(5 points)

(6 points)

(5 points) (4 points)